
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE: June 26, 2017 

 

MEMO TO: Carol Calabresa, Chair 

 Planning Committee 

  

FROM:  Alex Ty Kovach  

  Executive Director 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Provide Policy Direction regarding the June 5
th

 letter from Wireless & 

Broadcast Siting Advisors LLC requesting that the Lake County Forest Preserve Board of 

Commissioners commit to one of the two sites at Countryside Golf Course before Central States Tower 

(CST) organizes and holds an open house for public input on the two proposed sites. 

 

FINANCIAL DATA:   At this time there is no financial impact. 

 

BACKGROUND:   The License and Easement Ordinance cites Section 6 of the Downstate Forest 

Preserve District Act, which states the Lake County Forest Preserve District (the “District”) has the 

"power to grant licenses, easements and rights-of-way for the construction, operation and maintenance 

upon, under or across any property of [the] District of facilities for water, sewage, telephone, telegraph, 

electric, gas or other public service…”   

 

The District has been approached with requests to construct and operate cell towers at various Forest 

Preserve locations.  In preliminary discussions, staff has delivered to the cell tower companies, the 

Committee-approved “Terms for New Cell Tower Site Requests” (dated February 22, 2016) (the “Term 

Sheet”) which sets for the terms under which the District is willing to consider new cell tower 

agreements.   

 

Policy direction on this item was brought before Committee on March 6, 2017. Consensus at that time 

was for Central Lakes Tower, consistent with the Term Sheet, to hold a public open house and bring the 

results back to the committee for review.  

 

CST has sent the District a letter stating that the open house process would generate “too much time and 

financial exposure to proceed without a greater commitment from the Board of Commissioners” that it 

would support one or both sites in Mundelein.  Staff would like to obtain committee direction on 

whether to continue negotiations with CST in light of CST’s reluctance to hold an open house without a 

commitment from the Board.  A Board commitment to a site, without the applicant first holding a public 

open house, is not consistent with past committee direction or the Term Sheet.   

 

REVIEW BY OTHERS:  Chief Operations Officer, Director of Planning and Land Preservation, 

Director of Finance, Corporate Counsel. 

 

 






